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Serving Christ in  the Williamsport Community 
since 1852 

142 Market Street 

Williamsport, PA 17701 

STAFF OFFICE HOURS 
Pastor: The Rev. Brian Vasey 
 Mon-Thu 9 a.m.-1 p.m., & by appointment 
Church Organist: Sam Robinson 
 Summer Mon 1-3 p.m. & by appointment 
Sexton: OPEN 
 By appointment 
Bookkeeper: Jackie Baysore 
 By appointment 
Administrative Assistant: Joseph Baur 
 Tuesday through Friday  9 a.m.-1 p.m. 
 jbaur@stmarkswilliamsport.org 

Saint Mark’s Lutheran Church 

All have sinned and fall short of the glory 
of God (Romans 3:23) 
 
On October 31, 1517, Martin Luther nailed 
95 theses to the door of the Wittenburg Cas-
tle Church in Wittenburg, Germany.  This ac-
tion by a monk and professor of theology 
was intended to invite the church to debate 
practices which seemed to not uphold scrip-
ture.  Instead, it led to mounting protests 
against the church establishment.  In time 
this rift became so great that it gave birth to 
the “re-formation” of a new church move-
ment. 
 
That was more than 500 years ago, why 
bother with such historical details today?  
Won't the “celebration” of such an act (which 
is what we Lutherans do every October 31 or 
the Sunday closest to October 31) cause 
more division in the body of Christ?  We re-
member and celebrate Reformation Day not 
to cause more division, but to call us as the 
church to always seek to reform for the cause 
of Christ.  Reformation literally means, 
“change for the better” and as such reminds 
us to seek to walk in the ways of of the Holy 
Spirit.  Reformation should never be seen as 
being done and over.   
 
   Continued on page 2  

To know Christ and to 
make Christ known.” 

October 
2024 

Pastor's “Lion”      
Message for            
October 2024 



2 

....................Continued from Page 1 
 

With that in mind, I pose a question, What 
might happen if we were to observe every 
day as a personal Reformation Day?  To en-
gage in such an activity might just encour-
age us to take even more seriously our read-
ing of Romans 3:19-28.  All have fallen 
short, therefore all need to turn to God and 
acknowledge we need God's help in living 
life.  We all need God's help in changing for 
the better! 
 
You and I cannot follow God's laws perfect-
ly.  Like it or not we are all considered law-
breakers.  But in the midst of all our law 
breaking stands our loving and forgiving 
God.  God is our welcoming “Mighty For-
tress” (to quote Luther) ever alert and at-
tending to our unspoken needs.  No matter 
who, where or how we are today, each of us 
can change for the better.  How, by our own 
means?  No, by God's grace; by embracing 
the One who stands ready to forgive and 
call us to embrace and follow a new direc-
tion. 
 
Happy Reformation Day! 
 
Grace + Peace, 
Pastor Vasey 

Sunday, October 6, The Twentieth Sunday af-
ter Pentecost 
 Holy Communion, 8 am 
 Sunday School, 9:15 am 
 Holy Communion, 10:30 am 
 
Sunday, October 13, The Twenty-first Sunday 
after Pentecost 
CROP Walk, 1pm St. Mark's 
 Holy Communion, 8 am 
 Sunday School, 9:15 am 
 Holy Communion, 10:30 am 
 
Sunday, October 20, The Twenty-second Sun-
day after Pentecost 
 Holy Communion, 8 am 
 Sunday School, 9:15 am 
 Holy Communion, 10:30 am 
 
Sunday, October 27, Reformation Sunday 
 Holy Communion, 8 am 
 Sunday School, 9:15 am 
 Holy Communion, 10:30 am 
 Wear Red to Worship 

 
 
 

A Prayer for Reformation Day 
Gracious Father, we pray for your holy catholic church.  Fill it with all truth and peace.  Where it 
is corrupt, purify it; where it is in error, direct it; where in anything it is amiss, reform it; where it 
is right, strengthen it; where it is in need, provide for it; where it is divided, reunite it; for the 
sake of your Son, Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy 
Spirit, one God, now and forever.  Amen  (ELW, p. 58) 

JOIN US FOR SUNDAY 
WORSHIP IN OCTOBER: 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

Thank You for 
all you do! 
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If you have any information that needs to be updated, 
please send an email to jbaur@stmarkswilliamsport.org or 
call the church office at 570-323-4619, Tuesday through 
Friday 9 a.m.- 1 p.m. 

The office is working on an updated Church directory so 
please update any information ASAP to insure the directo-
ry is up to date. 

+ When you or a family member are ill, have 
a crisis of faith, or have a personal concern of 
which you wish to make the pastor aware, 
please contact him directly by church office 
telephone (570-323-4619) or email 
(bvasey@stmarkswilliamsport.org).  Do not 
assume the pastor will know of your need 
any other way. 

+ When you or a loved one has a change of ad-
dress, telephone number or email, please con-
tact the church office at 570-323-4619 or 
stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org.  Please di-
rect your intenƟons whether or not to share 
this informaƟon with our church family.     

Do you enjoy reading? Do you have an interest in exploring 
the variety of materials found in our church library? Would 
you be willing to write a short synopsis of a church library 
book you read for The Lion? If so, the Faith FormaƟon Com-
miƩee wants YOU! Please see Vicki Haussmann, Sally Bjorn-
stad, or Bob Campbell if you would like to be featured as a 

guest columnist in The Lion! We will gladly assist you in finding the perfect book to read 
for this newly established (although not yet named) column. We look forward to dis-
covering more about the materials found in our library through you. Thank you for 
sharing your talents in this exciƟng way!  
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Usher Schedule       
for October 

Altar Guild for  
October 

 
 

 
October 6 
8:00AM Drew Haussmann 
10:30AM Deb Buckman, Mindy Wentzel 
October 13 
8:00AM Nikki Jackson 
10:30AM Ralph and LouAnn Zeigler 
October 20 
8:00AM Becky Pryor 
10:30AM Shelby and Gary Weber 
October 27 
8:00AM Brian Jackson 
10:30AM Matt and Wanda Fortin 

October 6 
8:00AM Vicki Haussmann 
10:30AM Karen Mariano 
October 13 
8:00AM Candy Dewar 
10:30AM Linda Rosini 
October 20 
8:00AM Becky Pryor 
10:30AM Linda Rosini 
October 27 
8:00AM Drew Haussmann 
10:30AM Donna Boston 

Communion Assistants for         
October 

Please arrange replacement if you cannot serve. 

October  6 
8:00AM Richard Miller and Herb Poff 
10:30AM Mike Jensen, Captain 
  Pam Jensen, Shelby and Gary  
  Weber 
October 13 
8:00AM Richard Miller and Herb Poff 
10:30AM Matt Fortin, Captain 
  Glenn Yaple, Dick Reitz 
October 20 
8:00AM Richard Miller and Herb Poff 
10:30AM Carl Albright, Captain 
  Brenda and Levi Gair 
October 27 
8:00AM Richard Miller and Herb Poff 
10:30AM Tim Maggs, Captain 
  Carl Hieber, Charles Kuntz 
 

Wanda Fortin 
Minday Wentzel 

October Worship Leaders 

October Lectors 
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Glenn Yaple   10/09  

Jane Zimmerer   10/09  

Gary Chrisman   10/14  

Sean Fenderson   10/17  

Paige Hanford   10/21  

Charles Kuntz   10/24  

Richard Miller   10/24  

Hannah Haussmann  10/26  

Kathy Eshelman   10/27              

Andrew Haussmann  10/28  

Barbara Thomas   10/29  

Deborah Maggs   10/30  

Audrey Comerford and  10/27  

Jake Comerford    

  

Evelyn Bastian and  10/30  

Romain Bastian    
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St. Mark’s Lutheran Church 
Williamsport, PA 17701 

 
“To know Christ and to make Christ known” 

 
Report of the Secretary for the Council Meeting held on September 16, 2024 at 6:00 PM 
  - Vicki Haussmann, Secretary 
 
Meeting was called to order by Ralph Zeigler. 
Council recited our defining mission ~ “To know Christ and to make Christ known” 
Helen Schramm led us in opening prayer.  
 
Secretary’s Roll Call: 
 Present: Debra Buckman, Wanda For tin, Vicki Haussmann, Ray Huff, Nikki Jackson,  
 Richard Miller, Herb Poff, Richard Reitz, Helen Schramm, Shelby Weber, 
 Ralph Zeigler, Pastor Vasey  
  
Secretary’s Report: for  the month of August was approved as submitted. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  The treasurer ’s report/August statement of activities printed  
September 5, 2024 was accepted and filed for audit.  
 -  Debra Buckman reviewed/explained pertinent numbers regarding August’s income and expense reports.  
 A hard copy of this information can be found in the “Minutes Binder”located in the church office. 
  
Pastor’s report: As submitted by Pastor  Vasey for  the month of August. 
 - Synod Youth Ministry Initiative will hold it’s first meeting September 22, 2024, 3-5 PM   
     at Christ Lutheran Church in Lewisburg.   
  * St. Mark’s may host a meeting focusing on synod youth cooking together. 
  * Pumpkins and Pizza suggested as a possible event. 
 
M(Ray Huff ~ 2nd Debra Buckman) SC: CC: 24.9.1 Motion approved to host Louder /Car twr ight wedding 
on May 10, 2025 in St. Mark’s nave. 
 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Evangelism & Fellowship/Parish Life: Update provided by Wanda For tin, Liaison   
 - 318 boxes of cereal were collected during the summer’s Cereal Sundays! 
 - Mini food drive ongoing through September 22, 2024. 
 - Funeral luncheon for the family of John Hoffman was served.  Special thanks to  
 Candy Dewar, Cathy Henderson, Jackie Kinney, Linda Rossini, Ralph and Lou Ann Zeigler, Cindy  
 Todd, Bob Campbell, and Choice Cleaners.   
 - Parish Life will inquire as to if the Hometown Hero program on November 16 would like a modest 
 hospitality for their attendees. 
 
Faith Formation: Update provided by Vicki Haussmann. 
 - Sunday School begins September 22nd with I and II Samuel being studied. 

SEPTEMBER 
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 - Pet Blessing to be held October 6 at 2:00 PM. 
 - October Bible study on Galatians meets Wednesdays at 12:10. 
 - Looking ahead ~ OCC shoebox packing in Nov., Advent wreath making Dec. 1. 
Finance: Update provided by Debra Buckman. 
 - Looking at record retention policy (using ELCA guidelines) for financial records.  
 - Discussion on when to hold St. Mark’s Stewardship Campaign. Pledge Sunday will be held on  
 Reformation Sunday.  
 - Committee chairs have been given paperwork to complete 2025 budgets.     
Little Lambs: Update provided by Pastor  Vasey. 
 - Meeting rescheduled for September 23. 
Nominating: Update provided by Ralph Zeigler .  
 -  Committee met before council meeting and identified possible persons to serve on church council in 2
 2025. 
Personnel: Update provided by Nikki Jackson. 
 -  A member of the congregation has volunteered to help in the office if Joe Baur,  
 Administrative Assistant, needs time off for continuing health concerns.   
Property: Update provided by Herb Poff, Liaison 
 - Many thanks to Jim and Susan Newcomer for coordinating and contributing to the cost of having the 
 East Wall and adjoining North wall power washed. 
 - Parish House boiler is ready for the season. 
 - Rock Marshall of Active Pest Control has been contacted to take of termites in  basement room.   
Publicity: Update provided by Pastor  Vasey, Liaison. 
 - Nothing to report. 
Safety: Update provided by Herb Poff, Liaison 
 - Next meeting October 7, 2024. 
Worship and Music: 
 - Nothing to report. 
 
Unfinished Business: 
Growing the Church:  
 - We have enjoyed welcoming several new visitors to our service.  
 - Synod Youth Initiative is a positive new option for synod youth. 
 - Discussion on increasing publicity via information at hotels, Visitor’s Center? Is this how people find a 
 church?  
Spire Update: Nothing to repor t. 
Dossal Update:  
 -Ecclesiastical Sewing sending fabric samples. This company has custom fabrics available. 
Little Lambs Lease: 
 - Gary Weber continues to work on new lease. 
Camp Mount Luther Capital Campaign:  
 - 2 weeks left in campaign.  Pledge cards will be distributed September 22.   
 - $1.2 Million has been raised across the Synod to date. 
 
New Business: 
 - Congregational Meeting ~ Sunday, December 8 @ 9:30 AM. 
 - Please have committee reports for Annual Report in to the office by October 31. 
 
 
Helen Schramm led us in closing prayer. 
The meeting was adjourned. 

 
Next meeting: Monday October 21, 2024 @ 6:00 PM (Middle Lounge) 

Council Minutes Continue ...................... 
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Please join us for Sunday School at 9:15 Sunday mornings. 
 

Our Adult Class is currently studying 1st and 2nd Samuel 
in the chapel. We do know there will be no shortage of 
discussion, learning and laughter as Pastor leads this 
dedicated class in study.  
 
We look forward to sharing this time of fellowship and 

study and hope to have you join us! All are welcome! 

Our community’s annual walk to fight hunger, 
the CROP Walk, is scheduled for Sunday, October 
13, 2024.  Registration and Walk will begin at 1 p.m. in 
front of St. Mark’s Lutheran Church (142 Market 
Street).  Walkers can walk 3, 6, or 9 miles on the River 
Walk.  Other structured opportunities will be in 
Hughesville, in Quiggleville, and in Trout Run.  You, or 
members of your congregation, may wish to walk on 
your own instead or create another location! 

This year is our 46th Walk, and to date, we have 
raised over 1 million dollars to help stop hunger!  Last 
year we raised almost $6,000.  We hope we can count 
 on your congregation’s participation.  Please 
contact Tammey as soon as possible 
at director@uclc.org, or at 570-322-1110, with a con-
tact person from your congregation.  Please supply 
their name, address, phone, and email. 
 

CROP Walk materials may be found at www.crophungerwalk.org/williamsportpa.  You 
may also contact the office of United Churches of Lycoming County for physical materi-
als.  Please return all collected funds by the end of October to United Churches of Ly-
coming County.  You may submit late funds through the end of November. 
 
Thank you for doing your part to fight hunger both locally and globally.  Of the money we 
raise, 25% goes to our community and is distributed equally among the Jersey Shore 
Care and Share, the Sonlight House of Muncy, the United Churches of Lycoming Coun-
ty’s Food Pantry, and the West End Christian Community Center.  The other 75% is dis-
tributed by Church World Service nationally and internationally to help people who are 
hungry. 
 
Questions?  Contact Tammey L. Edkin (570-322-1110, director@uclc.org).  
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OPERATION                
CHRISTMAS               

CHILD 

 
Thank you to everyone for continuing to donate items for our Opera-
tion Christmas Child Collection. Our red bin has been overflowing all 
year which is absolutely wonderful!  This September we are collect-
ing Socks, (in all sizes), Small Games/Puzzles, and School Supplies.  
Not a huge fan of shopping?  Please consider a donation of $10.00 
which will be put toward our $750.00 (or more) shipping costs.  

 
These items (or any others you find) may be placed in our red, OCC bin located in the 
narthex. Your generosity is very much appreciated!       

Camp Mount Luther                               
“Foundations for the Future” Capital Campaign 

 
A HUGE THANK YOU to our St. Mark’s congregation for 
your wonderful support of the Camp Mount Luther 
“Foundations for the Future” Capital Campaign. To date, our 
congregation has committed $14,470.00 in gifts and intents 
to the campaign.  This is almost double the goal we had set 
~ absolutely amazing!  We hope that more members might 
respond in the next few weeks. If there are questions re-
garding the pledging process, please reach out to Vicki 
Haussmann.   
 
Thank you again for your partnership in this effort. We pray 

that through our generous spirit others may continue to learn about and know the love of 
Christ found in this amazing space known as Camp Mount Luther! 
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OCC Shoeboxes—Many Thanks 
 
Thanks to your continued generosity, our OCC shoeboxes are just about complete.  In 
fact, they are just about bursting at the seams ~ a great “problem” to have!  For the 
month of October, we will be collecting “Odds N Ends” ~ things that will help us finish 
each of the 75 (or more) boxes that we will be donating to Samaritan’s Purse. School 
supplies, combs/brushes, bungee cords, screwdrivers, small toys, flashlights, all are 
welcome! Not a huge fan of shopping?  Please consider donating $10.00 to help cover 
the cost of shipping our boxes. Thank you again for your continued support of this out-
reach project.  We are excited to see our boxes come together at our Shoebox Packing 
Event which will be held in Fellowship Hall on November 17th after the 10:30 ser-
vice. Would love to see you there! 

      
 LiƩle Lambs—Save the Date 
October 31 is LiƩle Lambs Noah's Ark Harvest Party and Costume Pa-

rade.  More details as to how to aƩend will be forthcoming.  All are welcome to come and see 
the children in their various costumes.  

Harvest Home 
On October 20 we will celebrate Harvest Home.  On October 6 
there will be empty grocery bags available to take with you after 
worship.  Please fill the bag or bags with nonperishable food 
items and return them to worship on Sunday, October 20.  All 
items will be donated to the United Churches Food Pantry.  
Thank you for your generosity. 

Reformation Sunday 
 

Remember ... Reformation Sunday is October 27, 2024.  Please wear red to wor-
ship 
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Evangelism and Fellowship Committee Articles 
for The Lion   October 2024 

September StaƟsƟcs 

The Evangelism and Fellowship CommiƩee cannot thank the congregaƟon enough for their very generous sup-
port of our September collecƟons.  Check out these stats. 

 Cereal Sunday saw a grand total of 318 boxes of assorted cereals donated to the United Churches Food 
 Pantry. 

 Redeemer Lutheran’s community dinner received 126 servings of Tastykake cupcakes for their Septem
 ber 12th dinner. 

 Our Mini Food Drive, lasƟng only two weeks, saw 319 non-perishable food items donated to the United 
Churches Food Pantry. 

Thank you from the boƩom of our hearts. We could not reach out to the community without your conƟnued 
support. God bless you all. 

Ongoing CollecƟons at St. Mark’s: 
Card Ministry: Thank you, Candy Dewar for sending cards in September. During October Nikki Jackson will 

send cards to those we do not see as oŌen as we would like. 

2025 Calendars and Planners: If you are already receiving these items and have extras, please consider do-
naƟng them for distribuƟon to places like Daniel’s Closet, Blessing Boxes and Shepherd of the Streets.  A 
box is in the Narthex Closet for your donaƟons. 

Sojourner Truth Ministries (STM):  Needed are brown, large-size lunch bags, plasƟc wrap, boƩles of salad 
dressing (any kind,) ketchup and mustard. FYI: STM serves more than 600 meals each week that include 
both eat-in and brown bag lunches to go. 

Blessing Boxes at New Covenant UCC: Monetary donaƟons toward the cost of preparing 80 - 96 sandwich-
es per month are greatly appreciated. Checks may be made payable to St. Mark’s with the memo line in-
dicaƟng Parish Life. Also needed are pop top cans of Chef Boyardee pasta, individual microwave cups of 
mac and cheese, snack crackers and cookies. 

United Churches Food Pantry: If you have an extra non-perishable food item or two in your pantry, please 
consider donaƟng it to the pantry. The need for food conƟnues.  

Shepherd of the Streets:  Desperately needed for men and women are Bars of Soap,  Shampoo and Condi-
Ɵoner, Toothbrushes, Toothpaste, Paper Towels,  Deodorant, Body Wash, Laundry Pods, Baby Body Wash 
and Shampoo, Razors and Tissues. 

DonaƟons to Sojourner Truth Ministries, the Blessing Boxes, United Churches Food Panty or Shepherd of 
the Streets may be placed on the tables in the Narthex closet. 
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Ongoing Events at Redeemer Lutheran 

October’s Desserts: This month Susan and Jim Newcomer will provide the desserts for Redeemer’s din-
ner. Thank you both for your conƟnued willingness to serve. 

Community Dinner on Thursday, October 10, 2024 beginning at 5:00 PM unƟl all meals are distributed. 
This is a take-out meal available at the curb. All are welcome.   

Daniel’s Closet: This month’s clothing drop-off at Redeemer is Thursday, October 24, 2024 from 4:00 PM – 
6:00 PM. Warmer clothing for fall is being requested. The folks at Redeemer could also use more volun-
teers to unpack and display donaƟons in preparaƟon for distribuƟon.  If you have Ɵme to spare, consid-
er lending a helping hand.  Show up and ask for Tracy Fox.  She will be most grateful for your willing-
ness to help. 

DistribuƟon of free clothing is Saturday, October 26, 2024 from 8:30  AM– 11:00 AM. In addiƟon to clean 
clothing in good condiƟon, shoes for men, women and children are always needed.  Sheets, blankets, 
throws and afghans are also accepted. 

If you have a large quanƟty of clothing, please call Redeemer’s office (leave a message) at 570-322-2333 to 
make an appointment. Smaller quanƟƟes of clothing may be placed on the stage if you are unable to 
accommodate the drop off date.  

 

SƟll Cleaning? RedecoraƟng? Moving? Got Stuff? 

We Need It! 
The Evangelism and Fellowship CommiƩee and the Women of St. Mark’s need your no longer wanted items 
for our annual fall sale to be held in September 2025. 

So, if you have yet to gather things for the sale, there is sƟll Ɵme.  If you have already donated items, there is 
more Ɵme to look again at your treasures and decide what can be donated.  

We are accepƟng holiday decoraƟons, housewares, linens, toys, small, working electronics, gadgets, dishes, 
jewelry, lamps, art work and the list goes on.  If you cannot use it or want it, we probably can sell it. If you are 
unsure as to if your item can be used, speak with Becky Pryor. 

We cannot accept VCR tapes, text books, encyclopedias, computers, televisions, large gym equipment, broken 
items, cribs or maƩresses.   

DonaƟons can be placed in the Bazaar Room in the basement. If you cannot get to the basement, leaving them 
on the second landing in the back stairwell is helpful. Extra boxes for your convenience are available in the Ba-
zaar Room. 
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Pastors’ Luncheons Return 

We Need Help 
Several local Pastors meet monthly for lunch and fellowship at St. Mark’s. The Parish Life commiƩee takes the 
lead on this event and we are in need of new volunteers to assist in the preparaƟon, serving and clean-up of 
this event.  Speak with Becky Miller Pryor if you can provide a salad or dessert, would like to help prepare the 
entrée or assist with cleaning up aŌerwards.   A special thanks to Cheryl Williams for hosƟng solo this month 
due to Jackie Kinney and Becky Pryor being away on vacaƟon. 

 

Notes from the Community 
The Evangelism and Fellowship CommiƩee has a variety of projects throughout the year that would not be suc-
cessful or even possible without the congregaƟon’s regular and generous support.  From Ɵme to Ɵme those 
recipients of our outreach send a wriƩen thank you.  Below are three notes that we recently received.  

1.As all those who aƩended know, our July Fourth Lawn Party was a success.  On that special evening, we 
heard many thanks for our hospitality.  Recently we received a wriƩen note from Joe and Carolyn Myers, a 
couple who wrote to let us know what this event meant to them. 

They wrote “Thanks for making the 4th of July a liƩle more special. We pray God will bless you at St. Mark’s to 
keep up the good work of leƫng people know God loves them. Thank you for being so thoughƞul.” 

2.St. Mark’s collected seventeen pairs of shoes and 46 pairs of socks ( with a liƩle help from the Newberry 
Branch of NGA) for use by the residents of Danville State Hospital.   

Amy Shepperson, Volunteer Resource coordinator at DSH wrote: “Thank you so much for the shoes and socks. 
What a great donaƟon that will definitely go to good use by our residents. We so greatly appreciate your con-
Ɵnued support of our programs as it is a tremendous help. And thank you for your kind words. I look forward 
to talking to you soon.” 

3.Diane Casella of Church Women United wrote “The ladies of Church Women United in Lycoming County 
would like to thank you for your generous donaƟon of toys to fill the busy bags that we are giving each quarter 
to UPMC. These bags of small toys and craŌs help to occupy and comfort children during their stay in the Pedi-
atric Unit. We greatly appreciate your support as do the children and staff at UPMC.”  
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    Family Promise 
Our next hosting is in November over Thanksgiving.  We 
will be asking for evening meal donations early in Novem-
ber.  Remember, you can make food, you can take the in-
gredients to make food so the guests can cook, or you can 
order takeout.  If you want you can stay and visit with the 
guests also. Please let me know if you are willing to 
help,  Deb Buckman 

 
Pet Blessing 

 
         
Please join us Sunday, October 6 at 2:00 PM for our annual Pet Blessing!  We invite 
you and your pet to meet in the back parking lot for a short service including the 
blessing of pets as we remember God’s gift of animals in our lives. Should there be 
rain, this service will be moved indoors.  We hope to see you, your family, and your 
pets as we celebrate the gift of furry friends in our lives.   
 
 
                      
 

  October Bible Study 
 
 
Please join us Wednesdays in October as we take time to learn and grow in our 
faith. Pastor Vasey will lead us in a study based on the New Testament book of Ga-
latians.  Study guides will be available for use. 
 
You are invited to bring a brown bag lunch to munch as we meet from 12:10-12:45 
in Fellowship Hall.  We are excited for this opportunity, and look forward to sharing 
this time of study and fellowship.   
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Pastor Vasey has a new cell phone Number: 272-788-
0161. Please use this number as his primary telephone 
number when he is not available by the church telephone 
or the church email. Thank You! 

WANT TO EXPLORE WHAT IT 
MEANS TO BE A LUTHERAN CHRIS-
TIAN? ADULTS WISHING TO UNITE 
WITH ST. MARK'S IN CHURCH 
MEMBERSHIP ARE INVITED TO 
CONTACT PASTOR VASEY. 

Lutheran World Relief 
Thank you to everyone who did kits.  We met our 
goal on every type of kit.  Over 70 school kits, 12 
personal care kits, 12 baby care kits and 10 sew-
ing kits.  This is great! 
It is never too early to start getting stuff for next  

year - yard sales are a great place to find items for the baby kits.   

   Stewardship 
This month is budget time.  Stewardship Sunday will be on Sunday 
Nov, 3, All Saints Day.  Please pray about your commitment to St. 
Mark's.  Our building is beautiful and requires a lot of care.   
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PET BLESSINGS 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

Evangelism & 
Fellowship 

5:30 PM 

2 

Bible Study 

Fellowship Hall 

12:10 PM 

3 4 5 

6 
Holy Communion 
8:00 AM 
10:30 AM 
Sunday School 9:15 AM 
Pet Blessing 2:00 PM 

7 

Safety Commit-
tee 11:00 AM 

WCC Rehears-
al 7:00 PM 

8 

Property Com-
mittee 6:00 PM 

9 

Bible Study 

Fellowship Hall 

12:10 PM 

10 

Pastor’s Lunch-
eon 1:00 PM 

11 12 

13 
Holy Communion 
8:00 AM 
10:30 AM 
Sunday School 9:15 AM 
Crop Walk 1:00 PM 

14 

Finance Com-
mittee 5:30 PM 

WCC Rehears-
al 7:00 PM 

15 16 

Bible Study 

Fellowship Hall 

12:10 PM 

17 18 19 

20 
Holy Communion 
8:00 AM 
10:30 AM 
Sunday School 9:15 AM 
Harvest Home 

21 
Nominations 
Comm 5:15 PM 

Council Meeting 
6:00 PM 

WCC Board 
Meeting 6:00PM 

WCC Rehears-
al 7:00 PM 

22 23 

Bible Study 

Fellowship Hall 

12:10 PM 

24 25 26 

27 
Holy Communion 
8:00 AM 
10:30 AM 
Sunday School 9:15 AM 
Reformation Sunday 

28 

WCC Rehears-
al 7:00 PM 

29 30 

Bible Study 

Fellowship Hall 

12:10 PM 

31 

Reformation 
Day 

Deadline for 
Year-End Re-
ports 
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Church Office 570-323-4619  Fax 570-323-2452 
Website: stmarkswilliamsport.org 

Main e-mail: stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
Rev. Brian Vasey, Pastor bvasey@stmarkswilliamsport.org   
   570-323-4619 or 570-523-1415 
Sam Robinson, Church Organist   
Jackie Baysore, Bookkeeper     
Ralph Zeigler, Council President   
Nikki Jackson, Vice-President    
Vicki Haussmann, Council Secretary   
Treasurer  - Deb Buckman   
Janet Jones, Parish Life     
Debra Buckman, Family Promise Coordinator    
Sally Bjornstad, Altar Flowers   
Joseph Baur, Administrative Assistant  

STAFF OFFICE HOURS 
Pastor: The Rev. Brian Vasey 
 Mon-Thu 9 a.m.-1 p.m., & by appointment 
Church Organist: Sam Robinson 
 Summer Mon 1-3 p.m. & by appointment 
Bookkeeper: Jackie Baysore 
 By appointment 
Administrative Assistant: Joseph Baur 
 Tuesday through Friday  9 a.m.-1 p.m. 
 jbaur@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
 

 
 
 

ST. MARK’S LUTHERAN CHURCH 
142 MARKET STREET 

WILLIAMSPORT, PA  17701 

Address Service Requested 

Phone: 570-323-4619 
Fax: 570-323-2452 

Website: www.stmarkswilliamsport.org 
Email: stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org 

 


